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Bishop Bush of Dallas, Texas writes: 

Praise the Lord and holy greetings to the 
saints of God. We honor  our Lord and 
Savior Jesus Christ. The scripture teaches 
that we all have to speak the same thing. 
As far as believing that God’s name 
should only be spoken in Hebrew, there 
is no scripture to support this. God did 
not intend for someone to stand before 
the congregation speaking in an 
unknown tongue that we as saints do not 
understand. The scripture in Acts 2:16 
confirm that God does things in order. It 
states, “But this is that which was spoken by 
the prophet Joel; And it shall come to pass in 
the last days, saith God, I will pour out of my 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Spirit upon all flesh: and your sons and your 
daughters shall prophesy, and your 
youngmen shall see visions, and your old 
men shall dream dreams: And on my 
servants and on my handmaidens I will pour 
out in those days of my Spirit; and they shall 
prophesy:  And I will shew wonders in 

heaven 
above, and 
signs in 
the earth 
beneath; 
blood, and 
fire, and 
vapour of 
smoke: The 

sun shall be turned into darkness, and the 
moon into blood, before the great and notable 
day of the Lord come: And it shall come to 
pass, that whosoever shall call on the name of 
the Lord shall be saved.” Also, the scripture 
in Acts 2:5-11 also confirms that God 
intended for us to hear the word of God 
in our own language.  It states, “And there 
were dwelling at Jerusalem Jews, devout men, 
out of every nation under heaven. Now when 
this was noised abroad, the multitude came 
together, and were confounded, because that 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 every man heard them speak in his own 
language. And they were all amazed 
andmarvelled, saying one to another, Behold, 
are not all these which speak Galilaeans? And 
how hear we every man in our own tongue, 
wherein we were born? Parthians, andMedes, 
and Elamites, and the dwellers in 
Mesopotamia, and in Judaea, and 
Cappadocia, in Pontus, and Asia, Phrygia, 
and Pamphylia, in Egypt, and in the parts of 
Libya about Cyrene, and strangers of Rome, 
Jews and proselytes, Cretes and Arabians, we 
do hear them speak in our tongues the 
wonderful works of God.                                                 
So if God wanted us to hear the word of 
God in Hebrew then we would be 
Hebrew speaking people and the Bishop 
that stands before the congregation 
would be a Hebrew speaking person. He 
did not set it up so that we would not 
understand his word.                                                    
The scripture states in 1 Corinthians 14:2-
28, “ For he that speaketh in an unknown 
tongue  speaketh not unto men, but unto 
God: for no man understandeth him; 
howbeit in the spirit he speaketh  
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mysteries. But he that prophesieth 
speaketh unto men to edification, and 
exhortation, and comfort. He that 
himself; but he that prophesieth edifieth 
speaketh in an unknown tongue edifieth 
the church. I would that ye all spake      
with tongues but rather that ye 
prophesied: for greater is he that 
prophesieth than he that speaketh with 
tongues, except he interpret, that the 
church may receive edifying. And the 27-
28 verses states, " If any man speak in an 
unknown tongue, let it be by two, or at the 
most by three, and that by course; and let one 
interpret. But if there be no interpreter, let 
him keep silence in the church; and let him 
speak to himself, and to God." May the Lord 
bless and keep you. 

 

Minister Jackson of Dallas, TX writes:  

 

 

 

 

Praise the Lord. I give honor to Bishop 
Bush and all of the saints of God.  

If you ask me what I believe concerning 
this, I will tell you that I believe what the 
scripture says about it.  When you walk 
into this church building, there is a sign 
on the building that says The Church of 
the Lord Jesus Christ of the Apostolic 
Faith. That is the banner that is up there.  
The banner and the word of God existed 
before I was born and will after I am 
gone. I can only say to you what the 
word is saying and that is what we 
believe. You can't have some saying 
Yeshua is what we should call God and 
others saying Jesus and that be right.  We 

 

 

 

 all have to speak the same thing.  The 
scripture says in 1 Corinthians 14:40, "Let 
all things be done decently and in order."  

To say that the  name Jesus will not 
translate into other languages is not true.  
For example, take the name Paul. In 
English we say Paul but in Spanish we 
say Pablo. If you are Indian and you say 
"namastē" (which is "hello") to a person 
that do not speak Indian, they will not 
know what you are saying to them. You 
would have to translate and speak that 
word to them in the language in which 
they understand otherwise they will not 
know what is being said to them. The 
same is the case with the name Jesus. In 
English we say Jesus.  In Spanish, it is 
pronounced as Jesús. So to speak 
Hebrew to a non-speaking group of 
people will not be edifying.  The 
scripture states in 1 Corinthians 14:5 "  I 
would that ye all spake with tongues but 
rather that ye prophesied: for greater is he 
that prophesieth than he that speaketh with 
tongues, except he interpret, that the church 
may receive edifying." May God bless. 

                            Peace be unto you. 

 
 
Minister Maxie of Lufkin, TX writes 

 

 

 

 

 
 
“Praise the Lord Saints of the most high 
God.” I give all the honor to our Lord 
and Savior Jesus Christ, double honor to 
the man of God Bishop V. Bush for 
letting the spirit use him.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
The Question : “Should we call God’s 
name in the Hebrew tongue? Would we 
be wrong if we call God’s name in our 
language where we were born”? 
 
The Answer : No. We should not call 
God’s name in the Hebrew tongue, 
because we are not Hebrew speaking 
people. We are English speaking people. 
But it’s not wrong if you call God’s name 
in your own language  were you were  

born,  whether you are Spanish, Russian, 
Korean, Japanese, Chinese, German, 
Italian, Portuguese, Arabic, Dutch, 
French, or whatsoever nationality you 
are from. In Psalm 19:3 òThere is no 
speech nor language, where God’s voice 
is not heard.ó  The scripture states in 
Isaiah 2:2, “And in the last days, that the 
Mountains of the Lord’s house shall be 
established in the top of the mountains, 
and shall be exalted above the hills; and 
all nations shall flow unto it.” Apostle 
Paul said in Corinthians 14:18-19 “I thank 
my God, I speak with tongues more than ye 
all: Yet in the church I had rather speak five 
words with my understanding, that by my 
voice I might teach others also, than ten 
thousand words in an unknown tongue.”                                          
1 Corinthians 14:33 states, “God is not the 
author of confusion, but of peace, as in all 
churches of the saints.” Acts 2:39 states, 
“For the promise is unto you, and your 
children, and to all that afar off, even as 
many as the Lord our God shall call.” And 
as according to Acts 2:44 All that 
believed were together, and will have all 
things common regardless of whether 
what nationality you are from.  And 
lastly, Acts 15:8-9 states “And God which 
know the hearts, bare them witness, giving 
them the Holy Ghost, even as he did unto us; 
and put no difference between us and them, 
purifying their hearts by faith. We must   
keep pressing toward the mark for the 
prize of the high calling of God in Christ 
Jesus, may the Lord bless you all. 
 
              Peace be unto you  
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Deacon Turner of Dallas, Texas writes: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Praise the Lord Saints. We have some 
that say we have to understand the 
Hebrew language to serve God the right 
way when there is no such scripture or 
no commandment to support that saying.  
But the scriptures do let us know in the 
book of Isaiah 2:2 “And it shall come to 
pass in the last days, that the mountain of the 
LORD's house shall be established in the top 
of the mountains, and shall be exalted above 
the hills; and (all nations) shall flow unto it.”  
This lets me know that every nationality 
of people and every language, every 
tongue will understand and speak in his 
own proper tongue  the word of God that 
was bought out of heaven by God 
himself. No matter what language you 
speak, the word of God was manifested 
in all languages. So we can understand 
God’s word in every nation of tongues.  
Confirming his word  in the book of Acts 
2:5-11. “And there were dwelling at 
Jerusalem Jews, devout men, out of every 
nation under heaven. Now when this was 
noised abroad, the multitude came together, 
and were confounded, because that every man 
heard them speak in his own language. And 
they were all amazed and marvelled, saying 
one to another, Behold, are  not all these 
which speak Galilaeans? And how hear we 
every man in our own tongue, wherein we 
were born? Parthians, and Medes, and 
Elamites, and the dwellers in Mesopotamia, 
and in Judaea, and Cappadocia, in Pontus, 
and Asia, Phrygia, and Pamphylia, in Egypt, 
and in the parts of Libya about Cyrene, and 
strangers of Rome, Jews and proselytes, 
Cretes and Arabians, we  
do hear them speak in our tongues the 
wonderful works of God. Someone say 
salvation with the Jews.” But in Galatians  

 
 
 
 
 
 
3:26-29. “For ye are all the children of God 
by faith in Christ Jesus. For as many of you 
as  have been baptized into Christ have put  
on Christ. There is neither Jew nor Greek, 
there  
Yahweh,  Jehovah which there is no 
scripture to support that. We understand 
You have some say that we must use the 
name Yeshua, Yeshouah Messiah,  these 
are titles given for a name and the 
character of that person, which need a 
name to fit the titles of that person. You 
have 2300 hundred different languages 
in the world speaking in their language 
that God gave them to worship him in 
spirit and truth. You have Catala, Cesky, 
Deutsch, Francis, Italian, Chinese, Japan, 
England, Spanish Afrikaans 
http://af.wikipedia.org/wiki/Wiki 
Alemannisch, 
http://ar.wikipedia.org/wiki/%D9%88
%D9%8A%D9%83%D9%8A 
http://an.wikipedia.org/wiki/Wi
ki , 
Azᴅrbaycancahttp://az.wikipedia.
org/wiki/Viki  
Bamanankanhttp://bm.wikipedia.o
rg/wiki/Wiki ,  Беларуская, 
Беларуская (тарашкевіца) , Български, 
Boarisch, Bosanski, Brezhoneg, Català, 
Ч вашла, Cebuano, Česky, Cymraeg, 

Dansk , Deutsch http://zh - min-
nan.wikiped ia.org/wiki/Wiki  , 
Eesti, Ελληνικά, Español, Esperanto, 
Euskara, ͼЂϼϝТ, Føroyskt, Français, 

Furlan, Gaeilge, Galego, Хальмг, , 

ʗʶˊʺ˕ʺˋ, Hrvatski, Igbo, Ilokano.   

Different languages worship and  
praising God in the language or tongues 
that God gave them,  speaking  the same 
thing. We know that the Bible was 
written in three different languages, 
Hebrew, Arabic and Greek.  From that 
time other multiple languages went 
forward speaking the same thing but  in 
their language being on one accord. Peter 
the apostle preached his first message on 

the day of Pentecost. Acts 2:38-39 “
 
Then 

Peter said unto them, Repent, and be baptized 
every one of you in the name of Jesus Christ 
for the remission of sins, and ye shall receive  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
the gift of the Holy Ghost. For the promise is 
unto you, and to your children, and to all 
that are afar off, even as many as the Lord 
our God shall call.” And God is calling 
everyone to repent. Psalm 50.1 ”..From 
the rising of the sun to the going down 
thereof.”  He didn’t condemn them 
because they didn’t speak Hebrew. The 
bible says that every nation under 
heaven was there on the day of 
Pentecost. And three thousand were 
baptized that day. Meaning whatever 
nationality you are God made it possible 
for you in your language to worship him 
in spirit and in truth speaking the same 
thing that was preached by Jesus Christ 
and the Apostles.                                     
We know that the words Yeshua and 
Yahweh in Hebrew mean Lord and 
savior, master, God. These are titles 
given for a name. Isaiah prophesies that 
in Isaiah 9:6-7 “For unto us a child is born, 
unto us a son is given: and the government 
shall be upon his shoulder: and his name shall 
be called Wonderful, Counsellor, The Mighty 
God, The everlasting Father, The Prince of 
Peace.” Of the increase of his government 
and peace there shall be no end, upon the  
throne of David, and upon his kingdom, to 
order it, and to establish it with judgment 
and with justice from henceforth even 
forever. The zeal of the LORD of hosts will 
perform this.”  They thought that  this 
baby would be born having all these 
titles that he needed a name and that the 
angel of the Lord told Mary what to 
name him in Matthew 1:21 21"And she 
shall bring forth a son, and thou shalt call his 
name Jesus: for he shall save his people from 
their sins. Now all this was done, that it 
might be fulfilled which was spoken of the 
Lord by the prophet, saying, Behold, a virgin 
shall be with child, and shall bring forth a 
son, and they shall call his name Emmanuel, 
which being interpreted is, God with us.  

May God help you may God keep you. 
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Sister Marva Bush was born in the mid 
1930s and was raised in Maryland.  In 
her early life she attended a Baptist 
church with her mother and other of her 
siblings. As years passed, the family 
heard about Bishop S.C. Johnson by way 
of the radio broadcast in their area.  Her 
mother and a few of her siblings were 
later baptized and became members of 
The Church of the Lord Jesus Christ of 
the Apostolic Faith in the 1950s.  At that 
time Sister Bush had not yet joined her 
family in becoming a part of the church, 
but she heard the truth being preached 
and she knew that this was the right 
way. 
 
 
 
 
 
On November 22-25, 2012 we celebrated 
our 48th Church Anniversary in Dallas, 
Texas. We are thankful for our pastor, 
Bishop V. Bush who has consistently 
been an example and teacher of the 
sacred word of the Lord. Through his 
teaching of the word we are able to stand 
in the whole truth to this day.  We are 
reminded each year of our spiritual 
accomplishments and how the Lord is  
continuing to lead, guide and keep us. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The night Bishop Johnson passed in 
February of 1961, Sister Bush became 
afraid and was pricked in her heart that 
she should save her soul.  She went 
down in water in the name of the Lord 
Jesus Christ that same night.  There was 
no turning back for her.  Several years 
later she moved to Dallas, Texas.  
 
She was the choir director and piano 
player for the church for many years. She 
wrote a few songs of her own such as 
"Fight, Fight, Fight" and "Good Is Thy 
Word O Lord." We were constantly 
reminded of the songs of old during 
testimony and praise service when she 
would sing songs such as "It's The 
Hidden Man Within", "Lord I Believe", 
"The Water Way", and "Savior Let Me 
Walk With Thee" to name a few. 
 
She was a faithful worker in the church 
often coming out on Saturdays to clean 
the church sanctuary, sweeping, 
vacuuming and dusting the pew. She 
supported the barbeques and car washes 
for years on Saturdays as well.  Her food 
 
  
 
 
 
 
We are steadfast through all of our trials 
and struggles for we are truly the people 
of God.  The Lord is on our side and we 
are victorious. 
 
Each service was filled with praises and 
testimonies from the saints of God. Our 
youth sang songs and read scripture 
readings on the Children's Program that 
Friday night. We are grateful for them 
that they are being nurtured in this holy  
way.  On Saturday evening, the saints 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
dish she was most known for was her 
homemade potato salad. Many years 
before her passing she implemented the 
Apostolic Newsletter to highlight the 
church events and other happenings 
among the saints. Also, often preparing 
meals at her own home,  she invited 
other saints over for  meals on several 
occasions.  She stood firm in the 
teachings of the church encouraging 
other saints to do the same.   
 
A loyal advocate of Bishop Bush in his 
ministry she often traveled various 
places with him in support of the whole 
truth  teaching her children to follow 
suit.  
 
As she grew older she would often 
reminisce  of the older saints when she 
first came into the truth saying,  "I am 
that older generation now. "  What a 
blessing to have held on for over forty 
years in this apostolic way. She was an 
example to us all. May her memory and 
contributions that she gave live on. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
came together and discussed topics in a 
session prior to the Adult Program.  To 
start the program, we marched into the 
sanctuary in conjunction with our banner 
theme, "Be Strong in the Grace that is in 
Christ Jesus"  singing "Be Strong and 
Very Courageous" written by Sis. Norma 
Carter. We thank the Lord also for 
Bishop Bush, Minister Jackson and 
Minister Maxie who spoke each service 
encouraging us to continue in this 
Apostolic way.  Until we meet again, 
may the spirit of the Lord rest on us all. 
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In Memory of the Saints Who Have Passed On 

 

Remembering Sister Marva Bush 
 

48th Church Anniversary 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Mother Gertie Anderson of Lufkin, Texas 
writes: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Praise the Lord saints.  I give honor to 
Bishop Bush. 
 
I am a firm believer of the bible and what 
God said. I feel that I should say what he 
says.  If it says God created the earth, 
then that is what I should say.  If I am in 
a meeting and everyone is speaking a 
language besides English, then I will not 
understand anything.  If all would say 
the same thing, the all is well. 
Sure there are other languages in the 
bible and I am a believer of them all.  
There are people that come to church and 
one group would say one thing and 
another group is saying something else.  
That would be confusion to them.  Truly 
all should be saying the same thing. 
 
 
Sister Cathy Hunt of Lufkin, Texas 
writes: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Holy Greetings in the mighty name of 
the Lord Jesus Christ.  I give double 
honor to Bishop V. Bush.  I would like to 
say that I thank the Lord for the privilege 
of knowing this one and only great plan 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 of salvation.  I have learned many things 
from The Church of the Lord Jesus Christ 
of the Apostolic Faith, which yet satisfies 
my soul with gladness.  For I truly 
believe with all of my heart, Jesus Christ 
is God Almighty and a God that is wise 
in his own knowledge.  Whereunto He 
has made it possible for everyone that 
believe in His name to come together and 
speak agreeing the same way according 
to His word.  Although we may be of 
different languages wherein we are born 
there is only one spirit of God.  
Therefore, I must speak the things I 
know everywhere I may go and testify 
the things that I have seen. May the grace 
of God be with you all. 
 
Peace be, 
Sis. Cathy Hunt 
 
 
Mother Eva of Lufkin, Texas writes: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
I like to give all my glory and honor to 
our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ. I give 
double honor to the man of God Bishop 
V. Bush and to all the saints of God. No 
you should not call God's name in 
Hebrew. That’s for the Hebrew people 
to call God's  name in Hebrew. No it’s 
not wrong to call God's name in English. 
We understand God's name in English. 
We don’t speak no other name or 
language but English. I thank the Lord 
for everybody.  Peace be to everyone of 
you all.  Love you all.  
                                         Mother Eva    
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Sister Norma Carter of Dallas, Texas 
writes: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Greetings in the name of our Lord and 
Saviour Jesus Christ. I give honor to our 
Pastor, Bishop V. Bush and to all the 
saints of God.   
In response to the questions asked: 
" Should we only call God's name in the 
Hebrew tongue"? "And would we be 
wrong to call God's name in our own 
language"? 
No. We should only call God's name in 
the Hebrew tongue if we speak and  
understand the Hebrew language.  
Since I don't speak Hebrew and I can 
only understand English, then English is  
the language I call God's name in. 
No. I will not be wrong to call God's 
name in our own language. I can only 
speak the language I know and 
understand. So when I call God's name 
in the English language which we speak,  
then I know what I'm saying and those 
that hear me will understand. I'm always 
praising and thanking the Lord for 
the wisdom and knowledge 
he's given to the church. 
 
                                   Sister N. Carter 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

                   Hebrew tongue continued... 
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Sister Sholanda Murphy of Lufkin, Texas 
writes: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Greetings everyone in the name of our 
Lord and Saviour Jesus Christ. I give all 
the glory and honor to my Lord Jesus 
Christ, and double honor to the man of 
God,  Bishop V. Bush. Also honor to the 
Ministers and Deacons. 
Should we speak the name of Jesus in 
Hebrew or in our native tongue?  
We are in the part of the world where we 
speak English not Hebrew. If God 
wanted us to speak Hebrew he would 
have given us that language to speak.  
Many people speak different languages 
in different countries so they are going to  
their language. I speak the name of Jesus 
in English. I speak what I know and 
that's what I know. Why speak the name 
of Jesus in Hebrew to a crowd of people 
that's not Hebrew?  There's nothing 
wrong with learning different languages 
to speak so we can communicate and 
understand one another. But we speak 
the name of Jesus in our native tongue, 
that's English! Not Hebrew. God bless 
you all dearly in the name of our Lord 
Jesus Christ. Amen! 
 
 
Sister Conta Robertson of Lufkin, Texas 
writes: 

I give all the 
glory and honor 
to our Lord and 
Savior Jesus 
Christ. I give 
double honor to 
the man of God 
Bishop V. Bush,  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
to the ministers, deacon, brothers and 
sisters and the children. 
 
No we should not call god's name in 
Hebrew.  I don’t speak Hebrew. I only 
know English. No it’s not wrong for us to 
call god's name in English and the bible 
said we have to be one in the spirit 
believing the same thing and be on one 
accord. God already have this thing set 
up the way he want it set up and can’t no 
man change what God already has set 
up. People need to stop running with 
their own mind and leaning on their own 
understanding and come and hear what 
the spirit says to the church.  I mean 
really listen to what the spirit says in the 
church. In order for people to know the 
truth they have to come hear the word 
that is being preached by the man of god 
and then they can get a better 
understanding on what’s going on in the 
church. 
  
Love you all saints Peace Be  
Sis. Conta 
 
 
Sister Taylor of Lufkin, Texas writes: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Praise the Lord saints. I give all my glory 
and honor to my Lord and Savior Jesus 
Christ.  I give  double honor to Bishop V. 
Bush. 
 
 I believe we should not talk in Hebrew. 
We are African American people and we 
talk in English. Hebrew people talk 
Hebrew. All my life I have been talking 
in English and saying Jesus' name in 
English. I pray that God bring all his 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
people together and speak the same 
language. We are serving an almighty 
God and a powerful God and a worthy 
God. I will speak  English for the rest of 
my life.  
 
Peace and love to you all with joy and 
hope and faith because I believe in God. 
God can do all things. 
 
Sister Taylor 
 
 
Sister Angela Robertson of Lufkin, Texas 
writes: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
First I like to give all my  honor to our 
Lord and Saviour Jesus Christ. Double 
honor to Bishop V. Bush, to the ministers, 
deacons, and to all the saints of God.  
 
"Should we call God's name in the 
Hebrew tongue?" 
 
 No. Why would I want to speak a 
language I don’t know or understand? 
I’m going to speak the only language I 
know (English). Why try and change 
what God has set up? The bible says,” 
Let God be true and every man a liar.” 
Can’t nobody change God's words. God 
said, "Heaven and earth shall pass away, 
but my words shall not pass away." 
Everything in the bible is written for our 
learning. "Would we be wrong if we call 
God's name in our language where we 
were born? No. The bible said, " 
Consider what I say and the Lord will 
give thee understanding in all things."  
God wants us to speak the same thing,  
 

                   Hebrew tongue continued... 
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believe the same thing, and live the same 
thing. We have to obey them that have 
the rule  over us. And have no doubt in 
my mind I’m standing on God's words. 
The teaching I’m getting is real and it’s 
from the man of God.  
                                             Thank you 
                                            Sis Angela 
 
 
 
Sister Barbara Hurts of Lufkin, Texas 
writes: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
"Should we call God's name in the 
Hebrew tongue?"  "Would we be wrong 
if we called God's name in our language 
where we we’re born?" 
 
First of all I want to give all my glory and 
honor to our Lord and Savior Jesus 
Christ who is the head of my life. Double 
honor to Bishop V. Bush who is 
preaching this one plan of salvation and 
to all the saints of God.  
 
My answer to that is No. Why would I 
want to call God's name in Hebrew, a 
language I do not speak? I think that’s 
wrong to call on God in Hebrew a 
language I do not speak or understand. I 
think if you speak English you need to 
call on God in 
English. If I speak English then that’s 
what I want the word to be taught to 
me in, English nothing else. People  
need to stop leaning on their own 
interpretation and start leaning on God's 
word. Listen to what the spirit has to say.   
 
                        Sis. Barbara Hurts                   
 

 
 
 
 
 
Sister Yolanda Porter of Lufkin, Texas 
writes: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Praise the Lord Saints.  
I like to give all the honor and glory to 
our Lord Jesus Christ and Savior  
and honor to Bishop V. Bush the man of 
God. I give honor to all the minister's and 
deacons. 
"Should we speak the name of Jesus in 
Hebrew are in our native tongue?" 
I strongly believe that we should say 
God's name in English or our native 
tongue because that's all I know how to 
speak and understand. I am not Hebrew 
in The Church of the Lord Jesus Christ. 
And we should all speak the same thing 
among one another. If anyone don't 
understand the language that's being 
spoken someone will interpret it for you 
to understand it. I am not saying it's 
wrong to know different languages.  We 
have to keep it real when we are among 
English speaking people because we are 
not Hebrew. And I speak what I know 
and  understand Amen! Saints. 
   Love you all. 
 
 
 
Sister Suprina Eldridge of Lufkin, Texas 
writes: 

Praise the 
Lord Saints. 
Should we 
say Jesus' 
name in 
Hebrew or 
English? I am 
going to 
continue to 

say Jesus' name in English. The language  
 

 
 
 
 
 
that I speak is English. So why do I want 
to say Jesus' name in Hebrew. I speak 
what I understand and that Is English.  
 
              Peace be unto you all. 
 
 
Sister Lynn Eldridge of Lufkin, Texas 
writes: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Praise the Lord Saints and Bishop 
Bush. What I say to one I say unto all. 
There is only one God and one faith for 
the whole world. IF you are not Hebrew 
why are you going to speak Hebrew?  
You speak the name  Jesus in English. He 
wants us to be of the same mind and the 
same judgment. Let every man be a liar 
and God be true if you are not saying the 
way God said it. There is nothing wrong 
with speaking different languages but 
you have to speak with an 
understanding so people can understand 
you. That is why the Holy Ghost will 
lead you and guide you to open up your 
understanding. Education and 
revelations are two different things. 
Education come from man  but 
revelation come from the spirit of God. 
Jesus said he that worship me must 
worship me in spirit and truth. 
                    Peace Be Unto You                                
                    Sis. Lynn 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

                   Hebrew tongue continued... 
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Sister Katryce Bush of Dallas, Texas 
writes: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Praise the Lord and greetings to all of the 
saints.  I give double honor to Bishop V. 
Bush.  
 I do not believe that it is wrong to call 
God's name in other languages other 
than Hebrew. One can only speak the 
language that is known to them.  If it is 
not Hebrew, then there is no wrong in 
calling God's name in any other language 
that is known to that person.   
I will continue to believe the way the 
apostles and prophets taught according 
to the scriptures.  
  Peace be unto you. 
 
                        

How Firm a Foundation 

How firm a foundation, ye saints of the 
Lord, 
Is laid for your faith in His excellent 
Word! 
What more can He say than to you He 
hath said, 
You, who unto Jesus for refuge have 
fled? 
 
In every condition, in sickness, in health; 
In poverty’s vale, or abounding in 
wealth; 
At home and abroad, on the land, on the 
sea, 
As thy days may demand, shall thy 
strength ever be. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Fear not, I am with thee, O be not 
dismayed, 
For I am thy God and will still give thee 
aid; 
I’ll strengthen and help thee, and cause 
thee to stand 
Upheld by My righteous, omnipotent 
hand. 
 
When through the deep waters I call thee 
to go, 
The rivers of woe shall not thee overflow; 
For I will be with thee, thy troubles to 
bless, 
And sanctify to thee thy deepest distress. 
 
When through fiery trials thy pathways 
shall lie, 
My grace, all sufficient, shall be thy 
supply; 
The flame shall not hurt thee; I only 
design 
Thy dross to consume, and thy gold to 
refine. 
 
Even down to old age all My people shall 
prove 
My sovereign, eternal, unchangeable 
love; 
And when hoary hairs shall their temples 
adorn, 
Like lambs they shall still in My bosom 
be borne. 
 
The soul that on Jesus has leaned for 
repose, 
I will not, I will not desert to its foes; 
That soul, though all hell should 
endeavor to shake, 
I’ll never, no never, no never forsake. 
 
Anonymous 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

                   Hebrew tongue continued... 
 
 

 

Psalm 8 

O Lord, our Lord, how 
excellent is thy name in all the 
earth! who hast set thy glory 
above the heavens. 

 Out of the mouth of babes and 

sucklings hast thou ordained 
strength because of thine 
enemies, that thou mightest 
still the enemy and the 
avenger. 

 When I consider thy heavens, 

the work of thy fingers, the 
moon and the stars, which 
thou hast ordained; 

 What is man, that thou art 

mindful of him? and the son of 
man, that thou visitest him? 

 For thou hast made him a little 

lower than the angels, and hast 
crowned him with glory and 
honour. 

 Thou madest him to have 

dominion over the works of 
thy hands; thou hast put all 
things under his feet: 

 All sheep and oxen, yea, and 

the beasts of the field; 

 The fowl of the air, and the 

fish of the sea, and whatsoever 
passeth through the paths of 
the seas. 

 O Lord our Lord, how 

excellent is thy name in all the 
earth! 
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Gift of Being a God Mother  
 
 
 
Thank the Lord for blessing us with little Ja’Darius Latrell Hurts and Kourtnee LaShae Hurts of Lufkin, Texas.  
Ja’Darius and Kourtnee are beautiful twins that were born on June 3, 2011.  Months before they were born,  their 

mother, Sis. Barbara Hurts asked if I would be the god mother for them.  
I feel that the Lord touched her heart with such kindness in considering 
this and being honored I graciously accepted her request.  She also gave 
me the privilege of naming them both.  
 
It has now been over a year later and they have grown and have already 
begun their spiritual education. It is proving to be nothing but a joy and a 
blessing to see their progress. Ja’Darius has already claimed an interest in 
playing the drums.  Kourtnee is starting to sing songs including, “Thank 
You Lord” and “Jesus Is the Answer.”  And when a church video is 
played they both will go into their own little dancing steps to the music 
and singing.  It is intriguing to see just how bright they are! 
 
We as saints know that it is a blessing to be brought up from a babe in 

the whole truth and to be taught from the very beginning of life the right way of the Lord.   
 
Our prayer for these young souls is that they will continue in this holy way and grow up to be strong saints 
rendering their talents faithfully to the service of the Lord.  
 
I am humbled and will always be grateful to Sis. Barbara and her husband George for giving me this opportunity to 
be an influence in their lives.  My prayer is that may the Lord bless, enrich, keep and watch over these two little 
precious souls for the rest of their dear lives. 
 
Proud Godmom 
Sis. Katryce 
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Roofing Project 
 
We thank the Lord for Minister Jackson and Deacon Turner 
who has worked on getting the leaking roof repaired on the 
church building. This is more progress in an ongoing effort to 
improve the edifice.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Top left:  Minister Jackson stood for a photo on top of the roof. 

Top right:  Roof being repaired over the part of the sanctuary. 

Bottom left:  Roof being repaired over edge of the sanctuary. 

Bottom right:  Bro. Kevin Bush climbing up to take a look of the roof 

being repaired. 

 
 
 
 
Deacon Turner replacing 
ceiling tile in the sanctuary. 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

            Bake Sales 
 

- The sisters came together in Lufkin, Texas and      
 sponsored a bake sale in the fourth quarter of 
last  year.  May the Lord continue their efforts 
in raising money for the work of the Lord. 

 

- Thank the Lord for Mother Holmes and her 
efforts in sponsoring a dinner in November 
2012 to raise  money for the building fund.  
She has also sold banana nut muffins and 
bread to support the building fund as well. 

 
 
 
        

     Yard  Sale 
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                 Building and Fundraising Projects 

 

 

 

  

  

The saints of Dallas came together one 
Saturday in October for a yard sale at the 
church. 
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              Pictures 
 

   

Minister Nelson of Olive Branch, MS 
speaking to the congregation in 
Dallas, Texas. 

Sister Flora Nelson singing 
a song. 

Sister Sonia and her sons posing for a 
photo after service in Olive Branch, 
MS. 

 

Sister Gayle of Lufkin, Texas 
posing for a photo. 

 
Sister Dellene Jackson posing for a 
photo after Sunday service in 
Dallas, Texas 

 

Lufkin children singing during the children 
program in Dallas, Texas. 

   



Announcements  
 

Calendar of Events - 2013 
 
Annual Apostolic Sister's Day  
  Sunday, May 12th  

-  3015 South Malcolm X Boulevard 
  Dallas, TX 75215 

-   Program starts at 12:00 noon  
 

Annual Apostolic Youth Fellowship Meeting  
Monday June 17th - Sunday June 23rd  

- 12300 Miller Road, Olive Branch MS 38654 

- Services start nightly at 7:30PM and Sunday morning at 
11:00AM 
 

Annual Apostolic Fellowship Meeting  
Monday August 12th  - Sunday August 18th 

- 3015 South Malcolm X Boulevard 
  Dallas, TX 75215 

-  Services start nightly at 7:30PM and Sunday morning at 
11:00AM 

 

48th Church Anniversary  
Thursday, November 28th - Sunday, December 1st  

- 3015 South Malcolm X Boulevard 
  Dallas, TX 75215 

-  Services start nightly at 7:30PM and  Sunday morning at 
11:00AM 

  
Á If you would like CDs of the services, let us know.  CDs are 

$5.00 each. If you would like VHS or DVDs of our main 
events, the VHS tapes and DVDs are $10.00 each. 

  
Á Check out the weekly broadcast online every Saturday at 

1:30PM CT and 4:30PM CT.  See the website home page for 
more information. 

 
Á Fundraiser Dinner in March - (Dallas, TX) - Date TBD 

 
Á Remember to pray every day at 12:00 noon.  (Also, remember 

the sick in your prayers.) 
 

Á Check the church website soon for newly added sermons 
and songs. 
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Please help us in continuing to promote 

the APOSTOLIC NEWSLETTER by offering 

your suggestions and feedback. If you 

have a story or photo you would like to 

see published, please submit any inquiries 

and information to Bro. Gordon Turner 

(gordonturner01@yahoo.com). We look 

forward to hearing from you! 

 

The Church of the Lord Jesus Christ  
of the Apostolic Faith  
PO Box 1650 
3015 South Malcolm X Blvd 
Dallas, TX 75221-1650 
www.thechurch-apostolicfaith.org 

 

mailto:gordonturner01@yahoo.com

